
Dear Fellow Postdocs,

Below you can find information and updates on recent and upcoming events, as 
well as some accommodation opportunities

-       “Leadership in Academia” seminar and “Best PI at KI” award ceremony (in 
collaboration with Junior Faculty, KI Career Service, KI Board of Research and 
eLife)
On the 19th of November many of you joined us to listen to very interesting talks by 
Prof. Thomas Helleday and Dr. Mia von Knorring. This great seminar concluded 
with the “Best PI at KI ceremony”. Congratulations to Dr. Maja Jagodic (CNS), who 
was voted the “Best PI at KI” for 2015!

-       Annual General Meeting of the KI Postdoc Association
Before the “Leadership in Academia” seminar, the Annual General Meeting of the KI 
Postdoc Association took place. You had the chance to hear about our activities 
during the past year, to raise your concerns and issues, as well as to elect the new 
executive board. The results of the voting are as follows:
Chair: Eleni Kopsida, Vice-Chair: Elisa Floriddia, Secretary: Anna-Maria Katsori, 
Treasurer: Eva Berg. Congratulations to the new members!
And many thanks to previous chair Pawel Tacikowski and vice-chair Madeleen 
Bosma for their good work!

-       Pub event: Do not miss our next pub night on Friday, the 4th of December, at 
Saintsbar (Hagagatan 4), from 18.30. Everyone is welcome!

All the best,

KI Postdoc Association


